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Addendum No. 3 
To  

Request For Proposals (“RFP”) No. DCAM-23-CS-RFP-0030 

Construction Management At-Risk Services for Construction of a New DC Archives Building in 

Van Ness Campus of University of District of Columbia 

 Issued: September 15, 2023  

 

This Addendum No. 3 is issued on the date mentioned above and except as modified hereby, the RFP 
remains unmodified. 

 

Item #1:  Per DC Code § 2-356.06, the following item is hereby added to Part 4 of the RFP: 

 

4.6 Project Labor Agreements 

The Contractor shall be required to enter into a Project Labor Agreement ("PLA") with the one or 

more labor organizations for this Project pursuant to D.C. Code § 2–356.06. All subcontractors 

working on the Project shall also be required to enter a PLA subject to the D.C. Code. The Contractor 

agrees that the Department shall have the opportunity to review the proposed PLA prior to its 

execution. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

By:   
         ____________________                            Date:     
       Obaidullah Ranjbar 
       DGS’ Contracting Officer 
 
 
 

 

9/15/2023           Obi Ranjbar 




